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             BRADFORD BRANCH      

                                   APRIL 2018
                      ___________________________________

Dear Friends,

Warm greetings from all the members of the Bradford Branch as you read our first newsletter of 2018. We trust that 2018 will bring you great blessings, new experiences in God, and good health.
It is encouraging to report that nearly 1,100 Youth testaments have been placed in our local schools since the last newsletter, but there are still many more placements to be arranged during this academic year.
Please join us in prayer that God will open doors so that these placements will be arranged without difficulty. (Please also refer to prayer points on page 3 of this newsletter).
A significant amount of local Gideon Branch Members work is involved in the process of making arrangements for the placement of Bibles and Testaments in schools, colleges, Bradford University, care homes, and hospitals, plus the emergency services including prisons and the judicial system. Please support our local branch members in prayer for strength and wisdom.
The Spring/Summer issue of Gideon News is enclosed along with a copy of the Daily Prayer Diary for Spring and Summer. We hope that you will find the many reports in Gideons News an encouragement as we hear of lives being changed, and that the diary is helpful for you to remember the work of Gideons International throughout each month.
Thank you once again for your faithful support of the work of Gideons International. The support of Gideon Friends is a great blessing to branch members. Gideon Friends play an essential part of the process in the distribution of God’s Word in our locality. We pray that you will richly prosper in God throughout 2018.
With our warmest regards on behalf of all the members,


Christine and David Lupton - Friends Secretaries



Presentations and Placements in the Bradford area since our 
last newsletter:


Hospitals:




A word of encouragement from our Branch Chaplain:

	Our Chaplain spoke about our aim for this year – your friendship with God should be more meaningful than last year. “What a friend we have in Jesus” – a great hymn. This emphasises the God down aspect of the friendship, but we also have a view to our side of the friendship. Does Jesus have a friend in you? Are you a friend, or just a follower?
While He was on earth, Jesus had a special friendship with John. Peter, James and John were the close 3, but John was the closest. What can we learn from John? John was there at the beginning. He never betrayed, doubted or denied Jesus. Nobody on earth was as intimate with Jesus.

Are we happier with Jesus at a distance? He needs to be our friend and Lord. Friendship with Jesus changes you. John was one of the ‘Sons of thunder’ How has Jesus changed you already?

We need to be a closer friend. A real friend is a real blessing. A swallow friend leaves when winter comes - when times get difficult. John was Jesus’s most faithful friend, and he was stable in other relationships. If our relationship with Jesus is our top priority, we can still love one another. John was the last disciple to die, and Jesus revealed the future to him. This year, our private, personal walk with Jesus should be closer than previous years.




For your prayer diary:

· Please pray that the placements of Testaments will be completed before the end of the academic year in all schools that are “open” to receive Gideon Bibles.
· Please continue to pray that God will continue to “open doors” in those schools which are difficult to access or “closed” at this time to the placement of Gideon Bibles.
· Please continue to pray for the members of the Bradford Branch in their various branch responsibilities, that they will have wisdom, strength and understanding whilst arrangements are made to distribute Gideon Bibles and Testaments.
· Please use the points stated by Executive Director Iain J Mair on page 3 of Gideon News, to pray specifically about schools, hotels and care homes.
· Praise God that over 780,000 copies of God’s Word were distributed in the UK over the past year!
Continued - page 4
Friends Personal Worker Testaments


Please refer to page 31 of Gideon News, or contact the Friends Secretaries below.











Quarterly Prayer Diary


A Quarterly Prayer Diary is also available direct from Gideon National Office. Please refer to page 2 of the Daily Prayer Diary. 











General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)


New regulations come into force on the 25th May 2018.


Please refer to page 23 of Gideon News regarding action being taken by The Gideons to comply with the anticipated changes.











Bradford Branch Friends Secretaries:


David & Christine Lupton


14A Staveley Road


Shipley


West Yorkshire


BD18 4HD


Tel: 01274 401711





The Gideons International in the British Isles


Western House, George Street


Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4EE


Tel: 01455 554241 Fax: 01455 206978


e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:hq@gideons.org.uk" �hq@gideons.org.uk�





Keep in touch online!


Website: � HYPERLINK http://www.gideons.org.uk ��www.gideons.org.uk�


Friends Website: � HYPERLINK http://www.gideonfriends.org.uk ��www.gideonfriends.org.uk�


Facebook: � HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/thegideonsuk" �www.facebook.com/thegideonsuk�


Twitter: � HYPERLINK "http://www.twitter.com/thegideonsuk" �www.twitter.com/thegideonsuk�


Wordpress: � HYPERLINK "http://www.thegideonsblog.wordpress.com" �www.thegideonsblog.wordpress.com�


Instagram: � HYPERLINK "http://www.instagram.com/thegideonsuk" �www.instagram.com/thegideonsuk�








Placements in Schools:


Immanuel College, Leeds Road, Shipley - 180 Testaments


Woodhouse Grove School - 120 Testaments


Buttershaw Business & Enter’ College - 100 Testaments


St. Bede’s & St. Joseph’s R. C. Grammar - 300 Testaments


Abbey Grange C of E Academy - 201 Testaments


Guiseley Secondary School - 190 testaments





Other Placement Visits:


Lord Mayor of Bradford - Presentation Bible & Testament


Immanuel Project - 5 Bibles & 2 Testaments


Fern House Care Home - 4 Bibles


Kirkgate Care Home, Shipley - 26 Bibles


Bradford Magistrates Court - 3 Bibles





Other Planned Visits:


Bradford University Fresher’s Fair - September 2018


Bingley “Feeder Schools” - June/July


Bradford Primary Schools





Church Assignments Completed:


Cottingley C of E Church


Planned Church Assignments:


Heckmondwike United Reformed Church








